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James Bearzi, Bureau Chief 
Hazardous Waste Bureau 
New Mexico Environment Department 
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 
Santa Fe, NM 87505-6303 

Nat/onal Nuclear Security Adm/lIlstration 
Los Alamos Site Office, MS A316 
Environmental Restoration Program 
Los Alamos, New Mexico 87544 
(50S) 667-42551FAX (505) 606·2132 

Date: JAN 1 2 2011 
Refer To: EP2011-0032 

Subject: Extension Request for Response to Notice of Disapproval for the Investigation Work 
Plan for Starmer/Upper Pajarito Canyon Aggregate Area 

Dear Mr. Bearzi: 

Los Alamos National Security (LANS), LLC, and the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) are in 
receipt of the "Notice of Disapproval Investigation Work Plan Starmer/Upper Pajarito Canyon 
Aggregate Area," dated January 5, 2011, and received on January 7, 2011. The purpose of this letter 
is to request an extension to the January 21, 2011, deadline specified in the notice of disapproval 
(NOD) to submit a response to the NOD and a revised investigation work plan. 

The NOD contains 99 comments, many of which request changes to the investigations proposed for 
solid waste management units and areas of concern in the aggregate area. The NOD comments 
request changes to the numbers and locations of samples and proposed analytical suites. In addition, 
some comments request clarifications or additional information that may require performing 
additional historical research. Responding to these comments will require making numerous 
revisions to the text, figures, and tables presented in the work plan. Given the nature and the number 
of comments, LANS and DOE estimate that the time needed to respond to these comments and 
make the corresponding revisions to the text, tables, and figures will be more than the 16 days 
specified in the NOD. Therefore, LANS and DOE request an extension of 45 days, to 
March 7,2011, to respond to the NOD and revise the investigation work plan. 

If you have any questions, please contact John McCann at (505) 665-1091 (imccann@lanl.gov) or 
Ed Worth at (505) 606-0398 (eworth@doeal.gov). 

sm(1~L 
Michael a~, Associate Director 
Environmental Programs 
Los Alamos National Laboratory 

Sincerely, 

George J. Rael, Manager 
Environmental Projects Office 
Los Alamos Site Office 

An Equal Opportunity Employer I Operated by Los Alamos National Seeurity~ LLC for the 
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Cy: Laurie King, EPA Region 6, Dallas, TX 
Tom Skibitski, NMED-OB, Santa Fe, NM 
Steve Yanicak, NMED-DOE-OB, MS M894 
Woody Woodworth, DOE-LASO, MS A316 (date-stamped letter emailed) 
Annette Russell, DOE-LASO (date-stamped letter emailed) 
John McCann, EP-CAP, MS M992 (date-stamped letter emai]ed) 
Dave McInroy, EP-CAP, MS M992 (date-stamped letter emailed) 
Michael J. Graham, ADEP, MS M991 (date-stamped letter emailed) 
William Alexander, EP-BPS, MS M992 (date-stamped letter emailed) 
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